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Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/05349 – Lower Penhallow Farm, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LS





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and would first wish to highlight the fact that the submission makes no mention of a public footpath that passes close to the proposed development site. The Group trust that the Countryside Access Team will be asked to make comment on the proposal.





Subject to the undernoted conditions the Group consider the proposed development to be in conformity with the Plan.





To reduce the visual impact on the surrounding landscape, the proposed earth bund and planting to be completed prior to the extended barn being used. (Refer policy LA1)


To avoid potential light pollution, any external lighting to be approved prior to installation but should be kept to a minimum and be downward facing. (Refer policy CD3)





Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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